
CAMBRIDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Question of the Week: 
What have learnt to do in lockdown? Share your new 

talents with us on our Facebook page. 

19th June 2020 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children 

Once again, we have been busy working in school all week this week. We now have a total of 77 
children coming to school at some stage of the week working in small groups of no bigger than 
10 in Hopscotch-Y3 and 8 for the older children. Everyone is being super-sensible and following 
the new rules which have been put in place. It is making us all feel a little strange but I am    
seeing lots of smiley faces as I walk around (at a distance!) and am hearing lots of chatter      
between the children.  

This week we have been working on sending out work packs for children to complete at home. 
We are really aware that children at home could be at a real disadvantage if they are not able 
to come into school, especially where other children are being directly taught by class teachers 
in very small groups in school. We are incredibly grateful that so many have you have been    
following and sharing the activities that we have set up to now but hope that, through the work 
packs, we can continue to deliver a little more ‘education’ to those children still at home. From 
now until the end of summer term, we will deliver new work and will pick up previous work, on a 
Friday. If you have any problems with the work set, please get in touch with class teachers or 
myself via email head@cambridge.cumbria.sch.uk, or Mrs Griffiths via text 07421003347. 

Please can I remind everyone who would like to access free school meal vouchers for the   
summer holidays (total of £90 per child), as announced by the Prime Minister on Tuesday, you 
MUST be eligible for free school meals for financial reasons. Children ONLY on universal free 
school meals (Reception–Y2) will NOT receive them. There were changes made to free school 
meals eligibility during the lockdown period which means that you may be entitled now even if 
you weren’t before. Please check https://www.cumbria.gov.uk/childrensservices/schoolsandlearning/

freeschoolmeals.asp and apply if you wish to receive the vouchers over summer. 

Thank you all again for your continued support. Stay safe everyone. 

Mrs Lavery 

https://www.cumbria.gov.uk/childrensservices/schoolsandlearning/freeschoolmeals.asp
https://www.cumbria.gov.uk/childrensservices/schoolsandlearning/freeschoolmeals.asp


Coming to School 

Below, please find information about where to go when dropping off/picking up children. Please 
note THERE IS NO ACCESS TO THE OFFICE FOR PARENTS. Please maintain social distance. 

 

 

 

Important Information 

Group Gate Door Group Gate Door 

Hopscotch/
Nursery 

Y1 playground Hopscotch Y2/3  KS1 playground Parrots’ 

Nursery small 
group 

Y2 playground Grasmere Room Y4/5 KS2 playground Y3 

Reception Car Park Reception  Y6 a KS2 playground Y4 

Y1 Friars Lane Nursery Y6 b KS2 playground Y5/6 

 

Think U Know have now 
published their 
fifth                                  
#OnlineSafetyAtHome     
pack with new activities for 
parents and carers to use 
at home.  

#onlinesafetyathome 

https://mailchi.mp/edb2d1ae96b7/
online-safety-at-home-from-thinkuknow
-19-05-20?e=08456a6de2  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA2MTcuMjMwOTI2MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL21haWxjaGkubXAvZWRiMmQxYWU5NmI3L29ubGluZS1zYWZldHktYXQtaG9tZS1mcm9tLXRoaW5rdWtub3ctMTktMDUtMjA_ZT0w
https://mailchi.mp/edb2d1ae96b7/online-safety-at-home-from-thinkuknow-19-05-20?e=08456a6de2
https://mailchi.mp/edb2d1ae96b7/online-safety-at-home-from-thinkuknow-19-05-20?e=08456a6de2
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